Natural Sciences Chairs Council

July 12, 2010
1:00-3:00 BI 104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Develop a strategic plan for the college (done), develop the Natural Sciences Museum (not done), external funding for the Peer Advising Center (not done), increase grant activity, invest in service contracts (not done), A/C in the PE building (done), peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and update the College website (done).
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments (partially done), increase international exchanges (done), increase student research opportunities with faculty (not done), initiate the Scherba lecture series (in progress), formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College (done).
Approval of minutes for June 21, 2010 – Approved as distributed
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs

Brett Stanley – He was wondering if other departments need to file paperwork for materials on federal schedules. Biology will check with Tom Benson regarding this inquiry.
Paul and Peter – The prism grant appears hopeful at being funded.

2. Announcements from Administration

a. Graduate programs - President Karnig would like each graduate program to establish a cap of how many students it can handle. This request is for enrollment management purposes. A discussion followed.
b. Politicians at Commencement? -  This question was raised at Admin. Council if elected officials should be invited to future commencements on campus. A discussion followed, and the chairs felt that elected officials at the CNS ceremony are not a problem unless they decide to attend late in the process. They do no mind having the politicians attend. 
c. Conversions to semesters - The Chancellor’s Office is to identify if CSUSB will be held harmless relative to enrollment and if they will supply the $1.5 million in funding to do the conversion sometime in August. All other quarter campuses except SLO are considering converting to semesters. Karnig has put together some committees for the conversion. There is a business committee and an academic committee. There is also a central committee working on timelines and a draft of reasons why the conversion makes sense. The academic committee will be comprised of the following representatives:

1) Provost Bodman will chair the committee

2) a faculty senate executive committee member – not yet identified

3) Lee Hansen for Associate Dean 

4) Rob Carlson for Dean

5) ASC from a campus department – not yet identified

6) An undergraduate student – not yet identified

7) A graduate student – not yet identified

8) A CEL representative – not yet identified

9) A representative from Records – not yet identified
The process for curricular change is as follows:
i. GE Courses

ii. Majors (move from 180 units to 120 units)

iii. Courses (Content in courses)

            A discussion followed on the possible conversion

d.    Major Projects Coordination Policy -  The dean will send out the proposed list to the chairs to look over it.
e.   WRI secures UC water collection – UC Berkeley houses approximately 4,000 linear feet of shelf space for the collection, and they no longer wish to house it. CSUSB contacted UCR, and the campus would like to share in the housing of this collection. Both campuses have come to a gentleman’s agreement and are in the process of finalizing it. CSUSB is hoping to house at least the Upper Santa Ana Watershed and the Lower Colorado. If and when we get the collection, the campus will face a huge responsibility in cataloging and digitizing the documents. This will be a significant achievement for the university if we finalize an agreement with UCR.
f.    New Department Chairs


Computer Science & Engineering – Kerstin Voigt

Nursing – Dwight Sweeney

g.
2010-11 Faculty Searches


Nursing – 2 approved


Kinesiology – 1 approved


Chemistry – 1 waiting on approval
Action Items:  

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update - George
Summer.  6W1 FTES for this year are at 2442, and last year’s number was 3190. Regular session census is July 14th. Census for 6W2 is August 11th. The dean sent out a list of courses for 6W2, and the meeting with CEL will be on July 22nd to review which classes may be cut. The final decision for cutting classes will be on July 28th. The college is not doing as well in 6W2  as we did in 6W1. If any of the departments has special circumstances as to why classes with low enrollment need to still be taught, contact the dean by July 14th. A discussion followed. Facilities Services is planning on dismantling TC001-007 this summer and will no longer be available for classes. 
Fall.  Classes begin on September 23rd and census is October 13th. 
Winter.  The schedule build deadline is September 19th. Priority I registration begins on November 1st. 
2. SOAR Program.  SOAR registration begins tomorrow, July 13th. All ASCs need to update enrollments by 10:15 a.m. in the identified classes. Once the classes are done, the ASCs are to call Michelle and inform her. This process needs to be done on every Tuesday and Thursday for the SOAR period. On July 15th, CNS has SOAR advising and registration. After the college orientation, the students will go to JB for department advising in designated rooms on the 1st floor (the dean will send out a listing of rooms). After the students are advised, they will go up to the CSE and math computer labs on the 3rd floor to register for classes. The advisors should go as well to assist students if needed. A discussion followed on the faculty to student ratio for advising. Any ASCs that would like to assist students during registration are welcome to do so. As of last Thursday, there were 44 students that don’t have EAP or EPT scores. If advisors have any students that come without their scores, the dean suggested that the advisor ask the student if they completed the requirements and take the student’s word and proceed from there. A discussion followed. 
3. Department Rollovers - Renee.  She passed out the rollover amounts for each department from 020 report.
4. Construction Projects - George
Observatory.  There is a walk through scheduled for tomorrow at noon.  The Nursing lab site will be visited immediately afterwards.  The project is still on schedule to be completed by the end of the year. Concrete is being poured for the 1st floor ceiling. The dean is trying to do an official grand opening of the observatory in early April or May to gaze at the planets and stars. He is going to try and line up an astronaut to do a Scherba lecture prior to the grand opening ceremony.
Garden near pool and fitness center  (No comments)
Nursing laboratory addition.  The contractor has solved the water line problems, and they are starting on the foundation. Estimated completion is March, 2011.
